
 

 

 

City Hall        January 17, 2023 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, January 17, 
2023 at 5:54 pm by Mayor James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Todd Reeves, Trish Heim, Toby McCullough, Dan Glotzbach and Taylor Morelli. 
 
Also present were Doug Schreiner and Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the January 3, 2023 meeting as corrected was seconded by Toby 
McCullough and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $1,670.57 Tracey Taylor    $1,040.52 
 Lisa Stum      1,434.61 Michael Kirk     1,331.22 
 Randall Anderson        649.59 Douglas Schreiner       558.48 
 Harry Hammer III        229.94 Tina Dick        707.12 
 Jacob Akin         147.47 EFTPS-FedWH        906.65 
 EFTPS-FICA      1,810.56 Grace Hier        150.00 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        437.55 Ks Employment Security Fund        84.22 
 KPERS       1,514.48 EFTPS-FICA        175.95 
 Aramark         241.35 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks   7,263.39 
 Amazon.com         302.49 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.          3.60 
 Casey’s          817.44 Evergy      2,578.82 
 KMJA            25.00 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees      517.00 
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment        72.00 Rossville Auto Supply         50.50 
 Richard’s Heating /Cooling       129.00 Rossville Water Service       150.20 
 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.    7,356.48 St Marys Computers & Printing      145.00 
 U.S. Post Office      1,000.00 Universal Chemical LLC       365.00 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        518.33 US Bank Equipment Finance 16,861.79 
 EMPower         130.00 
 TOTAL     51,376.32 
  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $51,376.32 was seconded by Todd Reeves and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Taylor Morelli to approve agenda as written was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Clerk presented council with end of year finance report. Following review, no action was taken. 
 



Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that auto dialer had been installed at main sewer lift station and that 
there had been issues with furnace at City Hall. Council inquired about railroad crossing sign. Superintendent 
Alan Zlatnik noted that signs with wood poles would be state signs. Council also discussed dip in Hesse Street 
and Superintendent Alan Zlatnik advised that there were no utility lines under the street in that area. No action 
was taken. 
 
Assistant Police Chief Doug Schreiner reported that due to cost of locks from police station he would propose 
purchasing locks online. Council approved. 
 
Assistant Police Chief Doug Schreiner proposed selling 2013 Nissan Pathfinder vehicle. Following discussion, 
council approved. 
 
Assistant Police Chief Doug Schreiner reported on recent police activities and recovery of stolen item. 
 
Mayor reported that he had contacted Tri County Refuse about bid for city trash service and the cost would be 
higher for residents than the current rates with Shawnee County Solid Waste. No action taken. 
 
Mayor reported that a meeting was being arranged with himself, City Attorney Stanley Oyler, Doug French and 
French’s attorney to finalize agreement for Toadstrangler Trail. 
 
Mayor reported on email from City Attorney Stanley Oyler referencing the propose solar farm in Jackson County 
and advised that he would be receiving information on Jackson County’s meeting agendas. 
 
Council discussed dates for the City wide garage sales and determined that May 5 and 6th would work best. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to go into executive session for 15 minutes to discuss personnel was seconded by Taylor 
Morelli and carried. Executive session to be from 6:34 to 6:49pm with Mayor, council and Assistant Police Chief 
Doug Schreiner attending. 
 
Council reconvened in open session at 6:45pm. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Taylor Morelli and carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:46pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 
 


